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June 28, 2007

Via E-mail and UPS Overnight

Ms. Carole J. Washburn, Executive Secretary

Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW

P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, WA  98504-7250


Re:
Docket No. UT-053025

Withdrawal of Joint Petition to Re-open Docket for

Limited Purpose of Approving Settlement Agreement
Dear Ms. Washburn:

By this letter, Qwest hereby withdraws its June 25, 2007 Joint Petition to Re-open Docket for Limited Purpose of Approving Settlement Agreement.  The parties to the settlement at issue in the petition to re-open have opted to submit the settlement for approval in a new docket rather than have it considered in Docket No. UT-053025.  Accordingly, a petition to open a new docket for consideration of the settlement is being filed today.  Qwest apologizes for any confusion, and please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions.

Very truly yours,

Adam L. Sherr

ALS/ jlr

cc:
All parties of record (via e-mail and U.S. Mail)

